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Notice on Receipt of Dividends from Consolidated Subsidiary 

 

 

 F.C.C.CO.,LTD. (hereinafter the “Company”) hereby announces as follows the receipt of dividends of surplus from 

its consolidated subsidiary. Furthermore, the Company hereby discloses the following information as matters 

requiring extraordinary reporting in accordance with the provisions of Article 24, Section 5, Paragraph 4 of the 

Financial Instruments and Exchange Act and Article 19, Paragraph 2, No.12 of the Cabinet Office Ordinance on the 

Disclosure of Corporate Affairs. 

   

 

1. Summary of dividends 

（1）Dividend amount:        15 million US$ (approx. 2.2 billion JPY) *exchange rate:1 US$=147.42 JPY  

（2）Date of dividend receipt:   August 21, 2025 (planned) 

（3）Consolidated subsidiary:   FCC (VIETNAM) CO. , LTD. 

（4）Date of resolution:        July 28, 2025 

 

2. Impact on earnings 

As a result of the receipt of the above-mentioned dividends, the Company plans to record the above-mentioned 

amount in dividend income as non-operating income in non-consolidated accounting for the fiscal year ending 

March 2026. 

Furthermore, this constitutes dividends from a consolidated subsidiary. As such, these dividends will have no 

impact on consolidated earnings for the fiscal year ending March 2026. 

 

** The Company’s non-consolidated financial statements are prepared in accordance with JGAAP. 

Note:   This document has been translated from the Japanese original for reference purposes only. 

In the event of any discrepancy between this translated document and the Japanese original, the original 

shall prevail. 


